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To: FQHC/RHC Providers in Tennessee 

From: Zane Seals, Chief Financial Officer at TennCare 

Date: May 11, 2021 

Subject: Reporting Vaccine Administration Revenue in Settlement Reports 

 

 

 
In light of the COVID-19 pandemic and the increasing availability of vaccines, TennCare would like to 
address how all vaccine revenues should be treated on prospective payment system (PPS) 
settlements, in order to ensure that clinics are appropriately incentivized and reimbursed for 
delivering this critical service to Tennesseans. 
 
Revenue received for vaccine administration fees with a date of service on or after January 1, 2021 
should not be included in the PPS settlement reports.  This includes the COVID-19 vaccine, as well as 
other vaccines. This means that vaccine administration revenue will exist on top of the PPS revenue. 
 

For questions, please contact Rebekah Stephens, Fiscal Performance Manager at 
Rebekah.stephens@tn.gov or 615.687.4739. 
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